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Note from our President - Tom Williams 

As we step into 2025, I want to reinforce the eight key elements needed to make 

our Chapter strong and how these will help us to make our chapter the best for 

our members.   

• Relevance 

• Membership 

• Engagement 

• Participation 

• Growth 

• Communication 

• Support 

• Camaraderie 

Safari Club International is the largest Conservation and Hunter Advocacy 

Organization in the WORLD!  

If you are a hunter and/ or you are interested in wildlife conservation, there is no 

greater organization than SCI. You should be proud to support this Organization 

and the Gateway Chapter. We need more people like yourselves in our Chapter. I 

encourage you to look around and find some friends, family and colleagues that 

can become Chapter Members. 

I also want to welcome our newest Board Member Sheldon Alver. The Board voted 

Sheldon into our Chapter at our December board meeting. Additionally, I want to 

thank our newest volunteers Karla Stephenson, Lannie Rossi and Todd Smith. They 

have participated in our Board meetings and have provided valuable input. If you 

were at our Holiday Party, you saw Karla and Kathy’s presentation on their First 

Africa hunt, as well as their trip to She Hunts Skills Camp. 

We encourage you to contact any of our Board Members if you are interested in 

becoming a Volunteer.  

As I stated earlier, we are committed to providing events that will be fun to 

participate in, communication to our Chapter on an ongoing basis, becoming more 



relevant in the St Louis area and build a group of people that enjoy our time 

together. 

We have been using the Call Posts service to communicate with members on 

upcoming events.  You may have noticed when receiving these calls, it showed an 

Oklahoma number.  We have recently changed this and going forward when you 

receive a call it will be coming from my cell phone number which is (314) 556-

9079.  Take this time to put this number in your contacts as Gateway SCI so you 

don’t miss my call. 

During our Christmas Party, one of the highlights was our presentation to “Camp 

Hope” of a check in the amount of $7,782.07.  This check represented the 

proceeds raised at our “Shoot for the Vets” event held in September at Nilo Farms. 

That’s Relevant!  

Our Board would like to thank you for your support during this past year and we 

look forward to you continuing to support and participate in our chapter 

throughout 2025!  We are already hard at work planning events to put on your 

calendar.  We wish you a Happy New Year to you, your family and friends. 

 

Tom Williams 

 

We already have several events on our calendar for your participation.  Some are 
local such as our Banquet/Auction, which is our biggest event of the year.  The 
National SCI Convention will be held in Nashville, Tennessee.  See details below on 
what is planned.  Watch for our newsletters and emails and listen to our calling 
posts for more to come.  We hope you are enthused to participate in these events 
and to get to know your fellow members on a first name basis. 

Some events are better planned when we know the number of participates; 
therefore, you may see the ask for an RSVP.  Please comply for better accuracy of 
planning the event. 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

The following two awards will be given at our annual banquet.  If you have any applicants you 

would like to submit for either “Hunter of the Year” or “Youth Hunter of the Year” please 

complete the appropriate form below and submit by February 1st, 2025. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Visit www.safariclub.org for more details 

                                                                    . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

 

At Safari Club International, conservation is at the heart 
of everything we do. By attending the 2025 SCI 
Convention, you’ll join a community of passionate 
hunters, outdoorsmen, and conservationists dedicated 
to protecting wildlife and preserving our hunting 
heritage for future generations. 

Your attendance makes a difference. A portion of the 
proceeds supports SCI’s conservation and advocacy 
efforts.  

Celebrate conservation, explore the outdoors, and 
make an impact—all at the 2025 SCI Convention! 

http://www.safariclub.org/


Together, we’re ensuring a thriving future for wildlife 
and wild places.  

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=992533649587793&set=a.273953614779137&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWWKX5Mznz2-X_pEOySDW8dSVdFCTuZ7EZRZbfPC9DwmcwR7uqPY31ybgKjDsrsyLOJbG6PsbV5VA7h337nhy7R_xdeQ8qZ6rzpT2PEwrbsMclKkdgX4MPSRpKBA06cU8nwLKBBha7J-GR0wnsRsob-40lMHOg-gtNkvSmcJkN6WBMjP7k2rHLoNWk81-SX7tI&__tn__=EH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=992533649587793&set=a.273953614779137&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWWKX5Mznz2-X_pEOySDW8dSVdFCTuZ7EZRZbfPC9DwmcwR7uqPY31ybgKjDsrsyLOJbG6PsbV5VA7h337nhy7R_xdeQ8qZ6rzpT2PEwrbsMclKkdgX4MPSRpKBA06cU8nwLKBBha7J-GR0wnsRsob-40lMHOg-gtNkvSmcJkN6WBMjP7k2rHLoNWk81-SX7tI&__tn__=EH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=992533649587793&set=a.273953614779137&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWWKX5Mznz2-X_pEOySDW8dSVdFCTuZ7EZRZbfPC9DwmcwR7uqPY31ybgKjDsrsyLOJbG6PsbV5VA7h337nhy7R_xdeQ8qZ6rzpT2PEwrbsMclKkdgX4MPSRpKBA06cU8nwLKBBha7J-GR0wnsRsob-40lMHOg-gtNkvSmcJkN6WBMjP7k2rHLoNWk81-SX7tI&__tn__=EH-R


MDC sets deer and turkey hunting dates for 2025 – 2026 seasons 

Detailed information on the upcoming seasons and portions will 

be included in the MDC 2025 Spring Turkey Hunting Regulations 

and Information booklet and the MDC 2025 Fall Deer & Turkey 

Hunting Regulations and Information booklet available closer to 

the seasons.  Booklets will be available where permits are sold. 

 

2025 Spring and Fall Turkey Hunting Dates: 

• Spring Youth Portion:  April 12 – 13 

• Regular Spring Turkey season:  April 21 through May 11 

• Fall Archery Turkey Portion:  Sept 15 – Nov 14 and Nov 26 thru Jan 15, 2026 

• Fall Firearms Turkey Portion:  Oct 1 – 31 (in open counties) 

 

2025 – 2026 Archery Deer Hunting Dates 

• Sept 15 through Nov 14 and Nov 26 through Jan 15th, 2026 

 



2025 – 2026 Firearms Deer Hunting Dates: 

Firearms Early Antlerless Portion:  Oct 10 – 12 (in open counties) 

Firearms Early Youth Portion:  Nov 1 – 2 

Firearms November Portion:  Nov 15 – 25  

Firearms CWD Portion:  Nov 26 – 30 (in open counties) 

Firearms Late Youth Portion:  Nov 28 – 30 

Firearms Late Antlerless Portion:  Dec 6 – 14 (in open counties) 

Firearms Alternative Methods Portion:  Dec 27 – Jan 6, 2026 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



     Spotlight on your Officers & Board Members  

Director – John Wilkerson 

 

I was born in St. Louis, Missouri and have lived in the city all of my life.  My wife, 

Jody, and I have 2 daughters and 4 grandchildren.  Our older daughter, Kate, is 

getting married in September 2025.  Our younger daughter, Megan, lives in 

Moberly, Missouri with her husband, Beau, and the 4 grandchildren.  Prior to 

retirement I worked for Laclede Gas, now Spire.  I was in the construction and 

maintenance department for 37 years; mostly as a pipe line welder. 

My mom grew up on a farm between Washington, Missouri and New Haven where 

Newport Church Road and the Bluff Road meet Highway 100 in Franklin County – 

The Home Place. 

As a child I would visit the farm on weekends from time to time.  We played in the 

barn, helped stack hay, fished in the pond, gathered eggs, picked corn, shoveled 

sawdust until I was old and big enough to carry off slab wood from their saw mill 

and watched as my grandfather and uncles cut calves and many other things a city 

kid would never be exposed to. 

Some of my first shooting was done with a single shot .22, a Sears Ranger, which I 

still have.  My first hunting was small game; rabbits, squirrels, quail and frogs. One 

memorable dove hunt with my brother, a cousin and myself involved 7 ½ boxes of 

shells with a bag of 17 birds. 

My first deer was harvested in 1972 with a 12- gauge slug at a distance of about 20 

feet.  He tried to slip around a line of men trying to drive deer.  My white tail buck 

was a 9-pointer with a 4” drop tine.  He gross scored at 147”.  I was warned at the 

time that I could hunt the rest of my life and not shoot a better deer.  Here I am, 

53 years later and, so far, they have been right. 



My hunting and fishing have expanded since then.  I have been fortunate to have 

hunted in 8 states, the Northwest Territories once, British Columbia twice and 2 

trips to Africa. 

My fishing has seen me on many Missouri ponds, rivers, streams and lakes. In 

addition, that includes Colorado, Ontario, the Northwest Territories in Canada and 

off the coast of Alaska.   

From here, I would have to move to my bucket list, which has not been finalized. 

My involvement with SCI started 21 years ago when my brother-in-law gifted me 

an annual membership.  I am now a lifetime member.  Shortly after that I attended 

the meeting that reestablished a chapter in St. Louis.  I have been active with the 

chapter since that first meeting.  I have served as a director for many years.  My 

wife, Jody, and I have taken on many roles with the chapter events and annual 

banquet.  Jody served as chapter treasurer for several years. 

My respect for conservation and hunting started early.  I once heard that wildlife is 

not a commodity that can be put on a shelf to be saved.  Through science-based 

research and regulated hunting, wildlife can be with us forever. 

Missouri hunters now harvest more deer on Opening day than were taken during 

the entire season in 1972. 

I know SCI has the best interest of hunters in the United States and the rest of the 

world as their top priority.  They work for everyone whether your interest is 

upland game, white tail deer, elk or The Big Five. 

I would like to encourage anyone reading this to become active with the Gateway 

Area Chapter of SCI in one form or another. We can use and would appreciate the 

help. 

I also encourage everyone to sometime attend the National Convention in 

Nashville, Tennessee.  It is going to be held there through 2029.  Think of it as Toys 

R Us for hunters! 



 

 

 

 

 


